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Are you ready for the Fine Art of Fiber???
It’s right around the corner!
As we laze, (or rush) through the dog days of summer, the deadline for
entries for the Fine Art of Fiber is fast approaching. Entries are due
Friday, September 11, and must be postmarked by Wednesday, Sep-
tember 9, or turned in at our September 3 meeting.

We have lots of display space and hope that YOU will be entering as
many pieces as you are able. We ask that you submit extra “medium”
and “small” pieces, if you have them. (We have a limited number of
“large” spots and more of your entries will be accepted if they are
smaller in dimension.) Don’t forget your challenge pieces, which will
be in a special display area.

All show participants are required to volunteer during the show. Please
go to the FAOF table at any meeting and sign up to volunteer ASAP.
Thank you, and we are SO looking forward to seeing your work!

One other thing – if you don’t think you’ll be able to finish pieces for
the show, that doesn’t mean that you can’t participate! We are always
looking for volunteers and it’s a great way to spend extra time at the
show WITH a free parking pass!

-- Melanie Anderson and Edrene Heiss

BUS TRIP TO QUILT EXPO
MADISON, WI – SEPTEMBER 12TH , 2015
IQI will be organizing a bus trip to the Quilt Expo in Madison this
September.The cost will be $50.00 and will include the bus ride and
entrance ticket to the show.

We still have 15 seats left to fill on a first-come-first-serve basis.

You can either pay through PayPal on our website:
illinoisquilters.com/events/2015/madisonBusTrip.php

or send a check written out to:
Illinois Quilter’s, Inc. and mail to:(not the IQI PO BOX!!!)
39225 N. Winchester Rd., Wadsworth, Il. 60083

Please include your name, phone number and e-mail address along
with your check. (We need to have all checks in by Sept 3rd.)

We will leave from Northbrook Court at 8:00am that day and will
probably arrive back around 7:00pm. If you have any questions, call
Susan Grum at 847-360-0566 or e-mail at: susangrum@comcast.net.



IQI 2015-16 LECTURES & WORKSHOPS

Sept 3 (2015) Karen Combs A native of Michigan, Karen Combs began quilting in 1973. She has a degree in
library science and has worked at many state, city and school libraries before finding her calling as a professional quilt-
ing instructor, writer and designer. Her quilts are known for taking a traditional pattern and giving it her own unique
"twist." Karen is intrigued with quilts of illusions and has been designing quilts with a 3-D look for several years.

Karen is the author of five books, and her work has been published in several magazines as well as
exhibited nationwide. Nominated for Teacher of the year three times by Professional Quilter
Journal, Karen travels nationwide to teach her techniques and methods. She will lecture on Quilts
of Illusion, and teach us how to make our own in two workshops.

Sept 4 Friday we will cut and paste to learn how to create transparency in
our quilts.

Sept 5 Saturday we will make our own Patchwork Illusion, under
Karen’s helpful eye.
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The entire list of 2015-16 speakers and workshops will be described in
the October OakLeaf and announced at the September 3rd meeting.
You will be able to sign up for workshops at that time. Check the website
for information on these programs...
October Ami Simms
January Erica Jarrett
February Sara Lawson
March Barb Raisbeck
April Pat Speth
May Linda Brodine

NOTE: THERE ARE STILL A FEW OPENINGS IN
THE SEPT. 4TH AND 5TH WORKSHOPS. SIGN UP
AT THE SEPT 3 MEETING.
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Refunds are available up to 30 days in advance minus a $5
per-workshop-day handling fee. Requests for refunds must
be in writing and sent to workshop registration coordinator.

RESCHEDULED

TO MAY 29, 30
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Illinois Quilters, Inc.
QUILT-IN REGISTRATION FORM

January 22, 23, 24, 2016
Techny Towers Conference Center, 2001 Waukegan Rd. Techny, IL

Name_________________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________

City, State, Zip _________________________________________________

Phone _________________________E-mail _________________________

Weekend cost per person, including 4 meals:
$230 in a triple / $240 in a double / $270 in a single. Non-member of IQI?___
(Add $25 to member cost shown. Non-member registrations will be processed in the order
received for spaces available starting December 1st)
Note: There are a limited number of single rooms, for which medical reasons carry priority.
Just let us know if you need special accommodations:_____________________________.
Techny has two elevators.
A deposit of $150 (or the full amount) secures your reservation. Bring your
check payable to IQI and this form to an IQI meeting or mail them to: Georgia Cibul,
650 Winnetka Mews, Apt. 311, Winnetka, IL 60093. Balance is due January 11, 2016.
I prefer a ______single ______double ______triple and will be rooming with
___________________________________________________________________________
Note: We can accommodate mutual rooming choices when deposits are received from all parties for that
room. If no roommate is listed, we will match you.

Please indicate any food allergies or nutritional requirements so Techny can accommodate
you. _______________________________________
You will be assigned a specific snack to bring in a letter which will be at the January IQI
meeting or mailed to you if unable to attend.
We will also be asking for a few irons and ironing boards for general usage at that time.
Workshops:
The following (free) workshops will be given during the weekend. Please indicate which
workshop you would like to take. Supply lists and/or further instructions to come in January.

Your choice(s) Day/Time Workshop Teacher(s)

Fri.pm and Anniversary Quilt Jan Aaron
Sat. am (add $5 pattern fee)

Sat. pm Hawaiian Applique Alice Hutchinson
and Fran Dmytro

Sat. am/pm The Place for Everything Bag Sue Sweeney

Questions? Call Georgia Cibul 847-441-5678 or e-mail her: hgcib@comcast.net

(check below)
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MembershipMatters
Welcome to another great year of IQI!We currently have 74 new and re-
newing members for the coming year.
Those of you who have already paid, please pick up your membership
tag at the September meeting. Raffle tickets for door prizes will also be
at the Membership table.
REMEMBER we need your membership paid by September 15 for inclu-
sion in the 2015-16 Members' Directory. A copy of the membership ap-
plication is included in this newsletter.You can pay by mail, in person (at
the September meeting) or by PayPal (on the IQI website)!
We're looking forward to seeing everyone!

Chris Deering Miriam Eisenberg
Membership Co-Chairs For the Fine Art of Fiber, all

show participants are required to
volunteer during the show.
Please go to the FAOF table at the September or
October meetings and sign up to volunteer ASAP.
Wait – you didn’t get anything submitted? (why not?)
No problem, we still hope you will volunteer to help
at the show. That way you get a really close look at
everything everyone else submitted to give you more
ideas for next year, as well as a FREE parking pass for
that day.
Thank you, and we are SO looking forward to seeing
your work!

-- Melanie Anderson and Edrene Heiss

I will have worker
sign-up sheets for
the quilt show at the
September meeting.

Nancy Haney

Some 2014-15 highlights...
Above left: Raffle quilt
Center: Quilt-In Arrivees at Techny
Right: Bow Tie service quilt



Library News
We hope you all had a wonderful summer reading the quilting books you borrowed. They are due at the Sept.
3rd meeting. Please contact us (library@illinoisquiltersinc.org) if you won’t be able to attend.
The following information found on the internet is a sample of the trivia you can find in our history books
(Gray section – History/Geography). Maybe this will help you sell tickets for our raffle quilt!
Indigo and White
In the late 1890's the trend was for blue and white quilts, particularly indigo blue and white. There was
scarcely a quilter to be found who did not have at least one in her collection. This accounts for the fact that so
many of these spectacular quilts survive. Many incorporated appliqué but the overwhelming majority were
pieced. Trapunto and elaborate feather quilting was often used. Blue and white were the colors of the
Women's Christian Temperance Union, a very powerful, popular group. As many surviving blue and white
quilts are in the Drunkard's Path pattern there is speculation that many were made for “The Cause”. It is far
more likely that this was simply a very popular combination due to it's striking beauty. Another reason? Indigo
was a superior dye, the color true and fast. Demand for indigo dyed fabrics was high and companies printed
large quantities of them. Blue and white remains popular to this day but never as much as at the end of the 19th
century.
From: http://www.quiltersbee.com/qbqhisto.htm
Indigo Blue
Indigo dye was used in quiltmaking from the eighteenth century onward. In the period before 1830, indigo
blue dye was very dark, often appearing black or violet, especially in digital images. Wool and flax were often
dyed with this blue and used as a solid in wholecloth quilts and calamanco. Throughout the rest of the 19th
century indigo blue was often seen as background in prints, sometimes with the overlaying print in chrome
yellow or orange. Indigo continued to be common in cotton fabrics through the Edwardian period. Today, in-
digo blue dyes similar to those made in earlier centuries are still common in African quiltmaking and some-
times used in contemporary American art quilts.
Lancaster Blue
Lancaster blue, sometimes called Pennsylvania blue after Pennsylvania’s Lancaster County, are a ‘double blue’
similar to double pinks in that they are composed of a fine light blue print on a slightly darker blue ground.
They were popular in quiltmaking in the same period as the double pinks, roughly 1860 to 1880.
Cadet Blue
Cadet blue is a light blue that was first used around 1880 and was most popular in the period from about 1880
to 1910. It is often paired with white in prints.
Prussian Blue or Lafayette Blue
Prussian blue was very popular in America in the 1850s, and was first used in the US in the early 1830s. Pruss-
ian blue was commonly used in ombre prints, prints which featured a gradation from light to dark.
From: http://www.quiltindex.org/~quilti/wiki/index.php/Fabric_Dating_References

Your Librarians – Linda Feinberg, Barbara Feinberg, Judy Maffris

Patrons of the Arts
Here is a quick and easy way to support our IQI Library - add an extra
donation to your membership dues check! A number of folks have done
this for the coming year.
Special thanks to:
Jan Aaron Wendy Allenberg Edrene Heiss
Melanie Anderson Kathy Jurevicius Harriet Bertsche
Diane Keenan Diana Burrows Judy Maffris
Patti Carrington Meg Pyterek Chris Deering
Sarah Schneider Kathy Grum Fay D. Stickler
Susan Grum Sue Sweeney

Chris Deering
Membership Co-Chair

6



7



8



IQI Board Members
President Randy Menakes

president@illinoisquilters.com

VP Programs Kathy Grum

VP Contracts Martha Ross-Mockaitis

Treasurer Marilyn Nance
Roberta Levin

Secretary Anne Goldberg

Membership Chris Deering
Miriam Eisenberg
membership@illinoisquilters.com

Oak Leaf Editor Linda Howard
info@illinoisquilters.com

Fine Art of Fiber Edrene Heiss
Melanie Anderson

Workshop host Nancy Haney

Workshop reg. Sarah Schneider
workshops@illinoisquilters.com

Member at Large Esther Behnke

Committee Chairs
Library Barbara Feinberg

Linda Feinberg
Judith Maffris
library@illinoisquilters.com

Service/Friendship Lynn Bradburn
Diana Burrows

2016 Quilt-In Georgia Cibul

2015 Raffle Quilt Mary Meyers

Publicity Mary Meyers

Website Ellen Pomes
info@illinoisquilters.com

Challenge Quilt Katie Ordover

Quilt In Georgia Cibul
Anne Hart
Linda Howard
Diane Capitani
Jan Aaron

Beth Hillel

Gloria Dei
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The Board Members and
Committee Chairs listed here
work hard to make IQI an
important, dynamic organization.

They do this for your benefit.

Make sure they are appreciated
for their efforts. And consider
joining them on the board or a
committee.

You will enjoy the experience.
And YOU will be appreciated.


